Announcement of Nong Kom Ko Subdistrict Administrative Organization
Subject : Policy of not accepting gifts or gratuities from official duties
(No Gift Policy)

In accordance with the resolution of the Cabinet on December «, bolwo, which
approved the National Reform Plan on Preventicn and Suppression of Corruption and
Misconduct (current version), which stipulated the implementation of key reform activities (Big
Rock), reform activity 4, to develep the Thai public sector to be transparent and free of
benefits, of which the target 1, clause 1.1 "All government agencies must declare themselves
as agencies where all government officials do not accept any ¢ifts or gratuities from official
duties (Ne Gift Policy)".

In this regard, in order to drive the reform activities in accordance with the
above national reform plan, to create transparency within the organization, te create values in
the performance of duties, and to be a culture of integrity of Nong Kom Ko Subdistrict
Administrative Organization, therefore, a policy is announced that all executives, employees,
officials, and personnel in the organization do not accept any gifts or gratuities from official
duties (No Gift Policy) in all festivals and special cccasions. Except in cases where it Is necessary
and cannot be avoided, it must comply with the regulations on giving or receiving gifts or
gratuities and cther benefits under the Ministerial Regulation on Giving or Receiving Gifts of
Government Officials B.E. 2544, together with the announcement of the National Anti-
Corruption Commission on Principles for Recelving Property or Other Benefits by the
Professional Fthics of Government Employees B.E. 2563.

Therefore, this is announced for general information and all executives, officials,

and personnel in the organization must strictly comply with the policy.

Announced on December 14 BE. 2566

(Mrs.Supa Nanthameechai)
Chief Executive of Nong Kom Ko SAO



